
Jennifer Amanda Brown

Our Queen Bee has gone on to her heavenly hive that God has prepared for her.
Jennifer Amanda Brown, born February 6, 1974 in Lake Charles, LA, went to meet
her Savior on Monday, December 18, 2023 at just 49 years young.

Jennifer was the loving wife of John Brown, whom she enjoyed traveling with and
the entertainment in her Rodeo of Life. She is the passionate mother of Lane
Stanford and MacKenzie Stanford. She was also gifted with McKenzie (Landon)
Cook,  Cameron  (Joey)  Dixon,  Kirby  (Brandon)  Boudreaux,  and  John  Westley
Middlebrooks when she married John. Her bee-utiful heart was poured out to her
God,  family,  animals  (including  her  favorite  red  heeler,  Charlie  Brown),
community,  livestock,  and  beekeeping.  Her  hard  work,  generosity,  forward
thinking, and dedication influenced many people and will have a lasting impact on
our hearts and minds.

She is preceded in death by her biological father, Eugene Dripps and mother,
Maxie  Hauser  Sonnier;  step-brother,  Everett  Sonnier;  and  nephew,  Quentin
Habetz.

She is also survived by her adopted father, Kerney (Janice) Sonnier; brother,
Jason (Alma) Dripps; sister, Julie (Paul) Habetz; sister, Jessica Sonnier. Nanny
Jenny’s bee-loved soul will be missed by her colony of nieces and nephews and
grandchildren.

Jennifer served as the President of the Louisiana Beekeeper Association, and was
instrumental  in  starting  the  St.  Helena  Bee  Club,  the  Tangi  Bee  Club,  the
Washington Bee Club, and the Hathaway High School Apiary in Jefferson Davis
Parish. She was also a member of the American Quarter Horse Association.

A special thank you to the worker bees who generously cared for her during her
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medical time of need, Aunt Dana Hauser, and her friends, Staci and Jennifer.

Donations in her honor may be made to the LBA at  210 Meadowlark Drive,
Jefferson, TX 75657 or the AQHA, PO Box 32111, Amarillo TX 79120. Please make
payable to: Professional Horsemen Endowment Fund . You can add that this is in
memory of Jennifer Brown Please share your condolences at .

Celebration of life service will  take place Friday March 15, 2024 at Sunlight
Baptist Church in Franklinton(18184 Sunlight Rd.) with visitation from 9-10:30
and service starting at 10:30 conducted by Brother Leroy.


